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Promoting and facilitating environmental sustainability in Swansea

www.swanseaenvironmentalforum.net
NOTES FROM 
9th Swansea Built Heritage Group Meeting
2.00-4.00pm, Thursday 3rd November 2015
at the Environment Centre, Pier Street, Swansea

Present
John Steevens (Swansea Civic Society), Sandy Johns (Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative), Steve Smith (CCS Design and Conservation), Gary Gregor (Gower Society), Paulette Pelosi (Women’s Archive Wales), Chris Grigson (Clyne Valley Community Project), Philip McDonnell (SEF), Edith Evans (GGAT), Stuart Griffin (Swansea University), Alfie Stroud, Catrin Saran James, Mike Scott (CCS AONB / Gower Landscape Project), Kay Parry (Women's Archive of Wales)
1. Apologies

Jenny Deeble (Gower Society), Andrea Clenton (CCS), Geoff Haden (Clyne Farm), Gordon Gibson (Trilein), Lee Turner (Penllergare Trust), Ben Reynolds (Trilein), Bryan Harries (Gower Landscape Project)
2. Notes of Previous Meeting
Actions under point 4:
- Stuart sent information on the Hafod-Morfa site clear up day and the ‘friends of’ meeting for circulation to the group. The first tidy-up was very successful with 45 participants. A second day took place the day before the meeting with 10 participants. These events have resulted in less litter on site. 

- Philip arranges a meeting to bring together representatives of those involved in various projects and proposals for the River Tawe to avoid duplication and maximise collaboration.

- Philip tried to arrange a visit to the Quaker Burial Ground but was unsuccessful. However, things have very much moved on in the year (see update below). A group visit to Herbert Place hasn’t taken place either.

- Gordon has not as yet forward the link to the heritage walk notes.
Action under point 5:

- The action plan review was put on the agenda but was again deferred to a future meeting.

Action under point 6:

· As yet, Philip hasn’t set up a webpage for the Group.
ACTION: Philip agreed to sort this out soon.
3. Updates from Key Projects
Hafod and Morfa Copperworks:
Stuart gave an update on developments with the Copperworks. The master plan report has been published and is available on the project website - www.hafodmorfacopperworks.com. The Group expressed some concerns about the orientation and form of the housing elements of the master plan. It was suggested that the Group might welcome an opportunity to discuss the plans more fully.

A successful Connected Communities Exchange event took place in June. It was very well attended and resulted in huge amounts of information, perspectives and ideas. A report is available on the website.

The initial HLF bid is now being developed into a full application focused on the powerhouse and laboratory buildings. This would be under the HLF heritage enterprise scheme which requires a not-for-profit organisation to work in partnership with a private company and must result in some commercial use of the buildings and job creation. Discussions have been held with potential commercial partners and a new partnership has been established with a prestigious Welsh company. The proposals for the next phase development will include a facility for the commercial organisation but also a community/visitor space, plus a community engagement worker and support for research projects. FLAG funding may also be accessed for the river pontoon.
Stuart outlined a number of events, meetings and activities coming up including the Art@the Hafod event, the next Friends of Hafod-Morfa Copperworks Meeting and the Young Heritage Apprentice event.

Penllergare Valley Woods

As the Penllergare Trust were unable to send a representative to the meeting they provided a written update which Philip read out to the Group.

This included the following key points:
· approaching 100,000 visitors a year, ranked 8th in 164 attractions in Swansea

· 127 volunteers with 90 regularly active on a weekly basis

· Observatory drum now complete and clad with metal and now rotates 180 degrees and has working door mechanisms. The laboratory roof is also complete. The floors in both have been replaced but internal steps from the lower laboratory level to the Observatory floor will be done once the building is dry enough inside. The stone brick fascias have been repaired as much as the budget will allow.
· Working on full HLF phase two application. Main focus will be on the lower lake to its former size in the 1850's and walled garden but tied into whole site strategy to balance the visitors, wildlife and historic elements.

Gower Landscape Project

Mike provided a brief update on the project highlighting the scheme to restore stone walling features at the Vile near Rhossili. He also referred to the 3rd party grant scheme which, among other things is supporting the restoration of pigsties by landowners.
It was suggested that the National Trust be invited to send a representative to SBHG.
4. Update from Swansea Council
Steve had prepared a comprehensive update report which was circulated before the meeting. He went through the report highlighting key developments such as the canal boundary walls, the Musgrave Engine House, the Bascule Bridge and the RAFA building.
The Group raised several questions including about the developments at Cefn Coed hospital site and concerns about the risks to farming areas in the north of Swansea due to proposed housing developments.
5. News and Updates from Other Group Members
John and Paulette reported on significant progress with the Quaker Burial Ground. The site has been acquired by the Grand Hotel and has been tidied up as part of the extension of the hotel facility into the adjacent building. It is hoped that access may become easier and that perhaps some interpretation or signage (e.g. a blue plaque) may be erected on the site.
6. Group’s Future Meetings, Actions and Priorities
As there was insufficient time remaining, this item was once again deferred to a future meeting. It was proposed that an extra meeting be arranged for early in the New Year which could focus on the action plan.
7. Any Other Matters / Date of Next Meeting
ACTION: It was agreed that an extra meeting should be arranged for early in the New Year which will focus on the action plan and provide an opportunity to discuss key projects or issues, such as the Copperworks site development, at greater length.
